ST FRANCIS BRIDGE CLUB
Minutes of the committee meeting held on

Tuesday 21 February 2017at the Heritage Centre at 14h00
1.  Geoff welcomed all present. Jenny Schulze tendered her          apologies as she is out of town.
2. The minutes of 8 December were confirmed
3. Matters Arising

a)   Dealing Plan:    Geoff   thanked Harry Voerman who has set up a roster at the H.C. for the men. 

Geoff  to circulate a roster for the ladies who would like to help.

Clive Bishop’s help was appreciated by Roger during November.

b)  Warwick Wealth:   It was agreed that a sponsor is not necessary and it is preferable for the Club to be independent. 
Geoff to inform Warwick Wealth
c)   Signatories:  Jane made enquiries at FNB. An official letter from the signatories of the Club is required from the bank which will be recorded and thus enable Jane to get regular statements.
Signatories for the account still to be changed. ( Jane.)
Bank Balance together with Petty Cash totals R31 706.

Bank Account Options:  A transmission Account would cost R4000 per annum. It was agreed this was too expensive.
Jane will make enquiries re rates at Capitec Bank. If favourable a change can be made after the Annual Tournament in May.

d)  Monday Competition:  Members are complaining about 2 boards per table and would prefer to have 2 sections and to play 4 boards.
Roger explained this is only possible with a minimum of 14 full tables.

This would necessitate a cut off time at 1.20pm as the computer set-up takes time.

Roger agreed to write this up, Geoff to vet it and then to be circulated to members.

 Virtual A and B sections were suggested by John to be based on ability. The pros and cons were discussed.
New players need to be encouraged to join without feeling intimidated.

An introduction section for Beginners was suggested. Rose  and Jane to speak to Maureen.

e)  Organizers:  Geoff has sent a list of dates which    organizers can swap amongst themselves.
f)   Directors:   John to organize.

Eileen, Roger, John and Geoff are available. John to ascertain if Judy Beck will be available when recovered.  Guy Wilson  agreed to John on rulings.
 It was suggested that for the tournament Eileen can be TD   and practice every Friday

g)  Diary:   John revised Charity Day to12 Sep.
Calendar : Committee members to notify Geoff as soon as possible of dates they will be away.

h)  Website:  Judy Beck kindly offered to manage, and we accept with thanks. All suggestions for improvements to Judy.
i)  St Francis Links:  John to manage all Club contact with the St Francis Links.
j)  Heritage Centre. Patricia is back. Arrangements to be made for next Xmas. 
4.  New Items

a) Team Competition:  14 March and 04 April.   6-9 Teams. Probably 7.
b) Bridge Start Times:  Roger.  1.20 pm ( See Monday Competition)
c) Bridge Mates: Roger to extend Traveller Time or look at removing travellers. 

d) Subscriptions:  Jane reported a few still outstanding.   (Total R1 300)
e) Capital Expenditure: Geoff to circulate proposals.
f) Tea Portfolio: When Eileen is unable to provide eats, Jenny to arrange a roster of volunteers to provide eats particularly when she is out of town.
g) Annual Tournament:  Check List to be provided as an appendix by Geoff.
Meeting ended at 15.45
